RAIII/RAIV Joint Training Seminar on GDPS and PWS 

Lima, Peru, 14-25 October 2002

A Regional Training Seminar on Data Processing and Forecasting Systems and Improvement of Public Weather Services was organized from 14 to 25 October 2002 at the headquarters of the National Meteorological and Hydrological Service (SENAMHI) of Peru in Lima. 

In addition to a number of staff of SENAMHI, nineteen participants from eighteen countries in RAIII and RAIV participated at the two-week seminar. 

While the first week of the seminar dealt with improving forecasting techniques, the second week concentrated on the delivery of improved products and services produced by the NMSs and how to serve the public and other users better. This report concentrates on the second week of the seminar. 

The main objective of this part of the seminar was to improve overall quality, content and methods and means of delivering information in public warnings, forecasts and other products in order to ensure that all users understand them and know how to react. In addition, other issues of emerging importance such as economic valuation of meteorological and in particular public weather services, and the use of new technology and in particualr the Internet in delivering services were given special attention to during the seminar.  A particular focus of the seminar was on the role of the media in achieving the above objective 

Mr Neil Gordon (New Zealand), Mr José Rubiera (Cuba) and the WMO Secretariat staff acted as resource persons and provided input in the form of lectures and presentations. A presentation was also made by a representative of civil protection authorities on their working arrangements with the SENAMHI in cases of severe weatehr situations. 

Presentations by the participants on their respective public weather services structures and methods of delivering services to the public at the start of the seminar was helpful in determining the levels of services in each of the participating countries.

Dring the first half of the week topics concentrated on issues of core importance to the PWS Programme. The participants were presented with topics such as the need to adapt to economic, political, and technological changes, and the importance of getting to grips with the increasingly important concept of economic valuation of services provided by NMSs. A workshop session following these presentations proved popular with the participants and useful in putting into practical terms the rather complicated concepts involved. The importance and necessity of coordination with the media and disaster management authorities, and the necessity of verification and service evaluation were also discussed in depth. 

Media issues occupied the second part of the week and focused on improving and maintaining an effective partnership with the media. Practical sessions included working in the television studio environment and the participants were coached in the basic skills required for television weather presentation. The studios which were put at the disposal of the participants at the television training centre provided an ideal setting for this training session. The participants also received training on the preparation of press releases and conducting press and radio interviews. The television, radio and press works were particularly welcomed, as the need to improve communicating weather information to the public was well recognized by the participants. 

